Department of Agriculture
Special Area for Agricultural
Development Program

DA New Building, Elliptical Road,
Quezon City, Philippines

29 September 2021

MEMORANDUM

FOR : ALL NPMO STAFF

FROM 3 PROGRAM DIRECTOR

SUBJECT : PROTOCOL ON RT-PCR AND ANTIGEN TESTING

In order to ensure safety and convenience for SAAD-NPMO personnel and to continuously
perform their office function, effective September 27, 2021, all Staff shall be
INDIVIDUALLY directed to go to testing facilities, hereby we can lessen the risk of
spreading the virus to other staff.

In line with this, personnel who do not comply with the said directive will not be paid on
the days he/she is in the quarantine period.

For your information and reference.

Thank you.
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